
WGAMI	100th	City	Championship	
Meridian	Hills	Country	Club	

June	14,	2021	
Meeting	Minutes	

President	Beth	Orsay	thanked	everyone	for	coming	to	celebrate	our	historic	100th	City	Championship.		
She	introduced	this	year’s	board	members	–	herself	as	acting	President,	Mia	Montgomery,	Secretary,	and	
Mini	Dhanjal,	Past	President.		She	thanked	Mia	and	the	rest	of	the	100th	anniversary	committee	members	
for	all	their	help.	

Beth	introduced	long-time	players	who	have	played	30	or	more	times	-	Linda	Hawk	(46),	Cookie	English	
(42),	Nancy	Fitzgerald	(35),	Sharon	Hasselburg	(35),	and	Sandy	Fenstermaker	(30)	
Beth	introduced	the	past	WGAMI	presidents	that	were	in	attendance	and	thanked	them	for	helping	to	
keep	this	organization	going	for	over	100	years.	

Ann	Wilhoite	Brilley	-	1973	&	’74	 Linda	Hawk	-	1979	&	‘80	
Dr.	Polly	Gerhardt	Nicely	–	1982	 Debbie	Ladson	Lewis	-	1983	
Marcia	Luigs	-	1984	&	’85	 	 Betsy	Pope	-	1987	&	88	
Dr.	Pat	Jefferson	–	1991	&	’92	 	 Suzy	Hardwick	–	1994	&	’95	
Cookie	English	–	1996	&	97	 	 Diane	Horsfield	–	2002	&	03	
Nancy	Schneider	–	2004		 	 Pat	Parry	–	2006		
JanettMarie	Marra	–	2007	 	 Barb	Marshall	–	2009		
Carol	Gilbride	–	2010	 	 	 Karen	Hurley	–	2012		
Becky	Gatman	–	2013		 	 	 Jen	Tuttle	–	2014		
Gwen	Horth	–	2015		 	 	 Rebecca	Branson	–	2016		
Jude	Berty	–	2017	

Beth	introduced	Nancy	Fitzgerald,	a	12-time	City	Champion,	who	talked	about	her	experience	playing	in	
The	City	and	then	introduced	each	of	the	past	champions	in	attendance.			
	 Nancy	Fitzgerald	–	1969,	75,	77,	79,	80,	81,	85,	91,	93,	96,	98,	09	
	 Cookie	English	–	1971,	73,	84	 Julie	Carmichael	–	1983,	87,	94	
	 Liz	Gehl	–	1999,	01,	15,	16	 	 Jenny	Gray	Stuart	–	1995	
	 Lisa	Luigs	Morrisett	–	1989,	90	 Nina	Whalen	–	2006,	18	
	 Lisa	Kenley	Higgins	-	2019	

A	motion	was	made	to	approve	the	minutes	from	November	2019	brunch	and	they	were	approved.		A	
motion	was	made	to	approve	the	treasurer’s	report	and	it	was	approved.	

Beth	thanked	Meridian	Hills’	Head	Pro	Todd	Firestone,	Events	Coordinator	Kelly	Letzler,	General	
Manager	Pat	LaRocca,	and	the	rest	of	the	Meridian	Hills	staff	for	doing	an	amazing	job	making	our	100th	
City	a	success.		She	also	thanked	the	Meridian	Hills	ladies	–	Janet	Nie,	Beth	Morton	&	Mary	Sue	Higgins	–	
who	helped	register	players	this	morning	and	greet	our	luncheon	guests	this	afternoon.	
Beth	said	the	board	is	still	working	on	getting	a	course	for	the	101st	City	in	2022	and	will	announce	it	by	
email	and	on	the	web	site.		Mia	presented	a	President’s	gift	to	Beth.		A	motion	was	made	to	adjourn	the	
meeting	and	the	meeting	was	adjourned.			

Ann	Wilhoite	Brilley	presented	the	Martha	“Mom”	Wilhoite	Memorial	Trophy	to	Kayla	Benge	for	being	
this	year’s	medalist.		Awards	were	presented	for	Senior	Medalist	(Nina	Whalen),	Low	Net	(Gail	Watts),	
Sweet	16,	Team	winner	(Eagle	Creek),	Low	Putts’	winners	(Mia	Montgomery	–	27),	and	proximity	
winners	(Edith	Millikan,	Barb	Marshall,	Nancy	Fitzgerald	&	Deb	McPherson).	


